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1.0 SUMMARY 

Pursuant to a request by Mr. ~rnie ~ylytiuk on behalf of 
Mirandco Mines Inc., geological mapping and sampling of the 

subject property was carried out by ~ i - ~ e c  Resource 

Management Ltd. in October and November of 1988. A program 

of geochemical sampling and geophysical surveying was 

carried out at the same time by Golden ~ividend Syndicate 

Ltd. under the supervision of Percy Cox. 

The Shado property is located approximately 43 kilometers 

west of Kimberley, B.C., on the south slopes of Mount 

Bonner and consists of ten mineral claims for a total of 

82 units. 

The original claims were staked by Mr. T. Bratford in 1976, 

as a result of mineralized exposures (Shado showing) being 

uncovered during road building in the area. 

The claims are underlain by ~roterozoic Creston and 

Aldridge sediments which are locally intruded by ~oyie 
dykes and sills of dioritic composition. ~ineralization at 

the Shado showing consists of numerous parallel trending 

quartz veins which occur over a width of greater than 50 

meters, with exposed strike lengths estimated to be in 

excess of 100 meters. The veins vary from a few to 30 cm 

in width and are often intensely mineralized with galena, 

pyrite, chalcopyrite and sphalerite. Values in rock 

samples taken from the Shado showing include up to 30.9 opt 

Ag, 58.6 % Pb and 2.17 % Zn. 

The results of the recent exploration program on the 

subject property indicate that silver, lead, zinc, copper 

and minor gold mineralization occurs in three main 

parallel zones in the southeastern portion of the gri 



The zones trend northeasterly and are outlined by both 

geochemical and geophysical anomalies (VLF-EM) . The main 

geochem anomaly ("Aw) has dimensions of roughly 1 km x .5 

km. 

~ulti-element anomalies, associated with VLF conductors, 

indicate the potential for significant precious and base 

metal mineralization on the subject property. ~dditional 

work including detailed VLF, trenching and preliminary 

drilling is both warranted and recommended. 



2 . 0  INTRODUCTION 

2.1 Objectives 

Pursuant to a request by Mr. Ernie ~ylytiuk on behalf of 

Mirandco ~ines Inc., geological mapping and sampling of the 

subject property was carried out by Hi-Tec Resource 

Management Ltd. in October and November of 1988. This 

report presents the results of that work as well as results 

of geophysical and geochemical surveys carried out at the 

same time by Golden Dividend Syndicate Ltd. The objective 

of the exploration program was to assess the potential for 

economic mineralization on the property. 

2.2 Location and Access 

The Shado property is located approximately 43 kilometers 

west of Kimberley, B.C., on the south slopes of Mount 

Bonner. The property is approximately centered at latitude 

4g0 40' north and longitude 116O 27l west (Figure 1). 

The property is accessible via a logging road up the main 

St. Mary Creek valley, then approximately. 13.0 km up the 

Redding Creek logging road. r his road provides excellent 

access to the central part of the property, while a 

switchback road leading to a microwave tower beyond the 

property's southern boundary and a powerline road provide 

good access to the property's southern portions. The 

property is accessible year round by 2' wheel drive vehicle, 

except under extreme weather conditions. 

2.3 Operations and Communications 

Geological mapping and trench mapping was conducted between 

October 30 and November 12, 1988 by Jody Dahrouge, B.Sc., 

of Hi-Tec Resource Management Ltd. 
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Access to the property was by two-wheel drive vehicle each 

day from Kimberley, B.C. Communications with Vancouver 

were by telephone. 

A program consisting of linecutting, soil sampling, 

magnetometer and VLF surveys was carried out by Golden 

Dividend Syndicate Ltd. of Kamloops, B.C. from October 14, 

1988 to November 25, 1988. This program was under the 

supervision of Mr. Percy Cox. 

2.4 Physiography 

The Hall/Shado claims are situated in rugged terrain that 

ranges in elevation from approximately 3900 feet to 7400 

feet above sea level. The lower elevations are generally 

covered by open vegetation including fir, larch and 

lodgepole pine. The higher elevations are generally well 

wooded to 7000 feet. Precipitation is moderate with snow 

cover generally not exceeding 1 m at lower elevations. 

2.5 Property and Ownership 

The property consists of ten mineral claims for a total of 

82 units (~igure 2). The Shado 1-5 claims are totally 

contained within the Hall claims and the Bon 1 claim 

partially covers the Hall 2 claim. The effective area of 

the claims is approximately 16 square kilometers. The 

claims are owned by Golden Arc Industries and are under 

option to Mirandco Mines Ltd. 



Pertinent claim data is summarized below: 

Name No. of Units 

Shado 1 
Shado 2 
Shado 3 
Shado 4 
Shado 5 
Hall 1 
Hall 2 
Hall 3 
Hall 4 
Bon 1 

3.0 History and previous Work 

Very limited exploration 

Record No. Expiry Date 

Nov. 8, 1989 
Nov. 8, 1989 
Nov. 8, 1989 
Nov. 8, 1989 
June 30, 1989 
Sept. 18, 1989 
Sept. 18, 1989 
Sept. 18, 1989 
Sept. 18, 1989 
OC~. 26, 1989 

work was carried out on the 

subject property prior to 1976 when the current Shado 

claims were staked. The claims were staked by Mr. T. 

Bratf ord as a result of mineralized exposures (Shado 

showing) being uncovered during road building in the area. 

Exploration work carried out at that time included: 

- prospecting, 
- stripping (240 sq. m.) 
- road construction (60 m) 
- trenching (2,932 cub. m) 
- linecutting (covering all claims). 

In 1978 ownership of the property was transferred to Shado 

Mines Ltd., who mined and shipped 3.28 dry tons of ore to 

the smelter at Trail, B.C. The ore assayed 0.01 oz/t Au, 

13.25 oz/ton Ag, 0.13% Cu, 25.4% Pb and 4.8% Zn (Borovic). 

The property was purchased in 1987 by Golden Arc ~ndustries 

Ltd., who added the four Hall claims to cover potential 

extensions of the mineralized structures. Golden Arc 

carried out some surface trenching in the area of the Shado 

showing. 



A property examination and summary report was completed by 

I. Borovic in July, 1988. Results of samples taken at the 

Shado showing include 18.19 oz/t Ag, 42.24% Pb and 0.55% Zn 

over 0.15 m. A $504,000 two-phased work program was 

recommended to evaluate the potential of the property. 

In 1988, the property was optioned by Mirandco Mines Inc. 

of Calgary, who financed the recent exploration program. 

4.0 GEOLOGY 

4.1 Regional Geology and Mineralization 

The regional geology of the area has been mapped by Leech 

(1957). Figure 3 shows the location of the claims with 

respect to Leech's map. The area of the property is 

underlain by Aldridge and Creston  orm mat ion sediments 

intruded by Moyie Formation dioritic sills and dykes (Late 

Precambrian). The following excerpt is from Borovic, who 

quotes extensively from Leech: 

ALDRIDGE FORMATION 

''The Lower Division (1) of the Aldridge  orm mat ion, at 
least 4,500 feet thick, is a markedly rusty weathering 
assemblage of quartzites, siltstones and argillites: 
gray quartzite with fine, dark laminations, commonly 
crossbedded, is the most diagnostic rock. The lowest 
exposed strata on both sides of St. Mary Valley near 
Matthew Creek are altered to quartz-mica schist and 
contain beds of vitreous quartzite. Near the top of the 
division there is a 275 foot zone of massive quartzite 
similar to that of the ~iddle ~ivision but separated 
from it by beds more typical of the lower assemblage. 
The Middle Division (2) is characterized by massive and 
generally light-weathering gray quartzite beds with dark 
argillite partings, typical examples of which can be 
seen near the former Meachen farm. The division also 
contains rusty weathering zones, from a few feet to some 
hundreds of feet thick, which are generally thinly 
bedded and argillaceous. The Upper Division (4) is 
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characterized by a rusty weathering thinly laminated 
alteration of dark argillite and light siltstone, 
accompanied by less distinctively laminated dark 
argillite and light siltstone, accompanied by less 
distinctively laminated dark argillite and especially 
near its gradational junction with the Middle Division 
beds of gray quartzite. The division is particularly 
distinctive northeast of St. Mary River, where it is 
about 1,250 feet thick. The characteristic rusty thinly 
laminated rock is thickest in the northeast and becomes 
less distinct to the southwest, where also the gray 
quartzite is more abundant throughout the division. 

CRESTON FORMATION 

The overlying Creston Formation (5) contains a basal 
member (5a) which is thickest and most distinct 
northeast of St. Mary River, less distinct southwest of 
the river, and either missing or indistinguishable to 
the west of it. It is a grayish weathering assemblage 
of grey argillite and siltstone and dark argillite with 
abundant mud-cracks. The rest of the Creston Formation 
is a non-rusty sequence of gray, green, and here and 
there, purplish quartzites, siltstones, and argillites 
weathering gray, green, or purplish. Lenses of grit 
occur locally within the eastern quartzites. Quartzites 
with irregular purple lines and mottles are diagnostic, 
and green argillites with tiny metacrysts of magnetite 
are also fairly diagnostic. Structures due to current 
action and the flow of unconsolidated sediments are 
common. 

MOYIE INTRUSIONS 

The dioritic Moyie Intrusions (S) occur in two main 
groups, one in the Lower Aldridge and the other near the 
top of the Middle Aldridge. Individual bodies are 
generally sill-like but locally they transect bedding, 
as a rule gently, in places steeply, and in a few 
instances the bodies lose their sill form and become 
relatively narrow dykes. The presence of these 
transgressions, together with the apparent lack of 
stock, indicates that the upper sills were fed up 
through the lower ones. 

STRUCTURE 

The map-area is on the crests of the Purcell seanticline 
that underlies the Purcell Mountains and plunges gently 
northward. In this region the geanticline is cut b 
three major faults, the Moyie, the St. Mary, and th 
Hall Lake, which repeat the structure successivel 



northward and between which the segments plunge 
northward more steeply than does the geanticline as a 
whole. The St. Mary fault, which is steep and where 
exposed, marked by breccia, appears to represent 
dominantly vertical adjustment between tilting blocks 
but it has many of the characteristics of a strike-slip 
fault. The Hall Lake fault is steep and is the locus 
of intense shearing. It is probably a thrust fault on 
which the west block moved relatively upward and 
northward. These faults, together with variations in 
lithology, divide the map-area into three blocks with 
contrasting structures. 

The structural block west of Hall Lake fault, underlain 
by less competent rocks, is characterized by steep dips, 
isoclinal folds overturned to the east, intense axial 
plane cleavage, and a second or cross cleavage 
associated with steeply plunging crenulations. The 
block probably contains unrecognized longitudinal 
faults. The structural block south of St. Mary fault 
consists chiefly of west-dipping west-facing strata 
repeated successively westward by a series of steep 
longitudinal faults. 

MINERALIZATION 

The lode deposits are of three main types: (A) 
replacement deposits in sedimentary rocks, not localized 
along fractures; (B) vein and replacement deposits 
localized along fractures, not restricted to particular 
rock formations; (C) deposits associated with Moyie 
Intrusions. The Sullivan and adjacent North Star 
deposits, the only representatives of the first type, 
account for almost all the recorded mineral production 
of the area. They lie near the top of the Lower 
Division of the Aldridge Formation.  heir age is 
probably Precambrian. ~eposits of the second type, 
which include the more promising prospects in the area, 
contain various combinations of galena, sphalerite, 
pyrite, pyrrhotite, chalcopyrite, arsenopyrite, hematite 
and, in a few instances, scheelite. They include the 
Anderson and Birdie L. groups, the Cotnoir-Fors 
prospect, "Dan Howell prospect, part of the Dominion 
group, the Leader and Warhorse group, the Rice prospects 
on Sawmill creek, and the l1WarrenN prospect, most of 
which are in or near faults. This type also includes 
replacement vein deposits such as the Storm King and 
Copper King containing pyrite, galena'., tetrahedrite, and 
minor chalcopyrite in limy rocks. Deposits of the third 
type, associated with Moyie intrusions, are quartz- 
calcite veins and lenses in diorite, and less commonly, 
minor amounts of galena and sphalerite. Thev occur 



downward in diorite. Judging from the few in which 
sections parallel to the sill roofs are visible they are 
lenticular and their average length is probably greater 
than their average depth. The distribution of the 
sulfides is generally erratic, with chalcopyrite 
subordinate to pyrrhotite and pyrite. The chief groups 
of workings on these deposits are around Mount Evans and 
Alki and Pyramid Creeks. 

The property adjacent to the subject property to the east 

is known as the Redd property and is owned and operated by 

Cominco Ltd. Results of the 1985 exploration program 

indicate that geophysical and geochemical anomalies occur 

on structures parallel to those on the subject property. 

4.2 Property Geology 

The claims are underlain by Proterozoic Creston and 

Aldridge sediments which are locally intruded by Moyie 

dykes and sills of dioritic composition. Detailed mapping 

along the main roads and across more inaccessible areas 

indicates that the property west of Hall Creek is composed 

predominantly of greyish green weathered siltstones and 

argillites (Figure 4). These sediments are intercalated 

with rusty weathered argillites and quartzites. Numerous 

quartz secretion veins are seen concordant with bedding 

throughout the formation. 

It appears that the Creston Formation is divided from the 

eastern Aldridge Formation by a major structure along Hall 

Creek, trending north-northeasterly onto the northern 

portion of the property. 

The Aldridge Formation is marked by a rusty weathered 

assemblage of argillites, siltstones and quartzites, which 

locally trend northeast. These sediments show 

characteristic structures. The quartzites vary from finel 



laminated to crossbedded units, while siltstones are 

generally marked by their argillaceous partings. 

Two parallel trending Moyie sills are seen in the eastern- 

most portion of the property. Locally they are up to 50 m 

in width and are diorite to quartz diorite in composition. 

Sediments along the contact are seen as being strongly 

metamorphosed to a silicified quartz mica schist. 

4.2.1 SHAD0 SHOWING 

The Shado showing is located in the central part of the 

Hall claims (Figure 5). The showing consists of numerous 

parallel trending quartz veins which occur over a width of 

greater than 50 meters, with exposed strike lengths 

estimated to be in excess of 100 meters. The veins vary 

from a few to 30 cm in width and are often intensely 

mineralized. 

The sediment hosted quartz veins appear related to a 

discordant feeder zone (>lo m in width) located in the 

central portion of the showing. The feeder zone is 

strongly silicified and carbonatized. Three trenches have 

exposed various portions of the mineralized zone. The 

veins exposed within the trenches are often monomineralic. 

Galena is predominantly associated with the veining, with 

lesser amounts of pyrite, chalcopyrite and sphalerite. 

5.0 GEOCHEMISTRY 

A total of 56 rocks, 18 silt and 1200 soil samples were 

collected on the property and analyzed by Kamloops Research 

and Assay, 912-1 Lava1 Crescent, Kamloops, B.C. Results of 

the rock and silt samples are presented on Figure 6. Soil 

sample results are plotted with respect to element on 

Figures 7 - 11. Plots were produced for Au, Ag, Pb, Zn 



and Cu. Anomalous results for Arsenic, Nickel and cadium 

were coincident with high Ag, Pb, Zn in rocks and soils, 

however, were not individually plotted. 

5.1 Soil Sampling Survey 

The soil samples were taken on an east-west grid. Lines 

were spaced 100 m apart with a sample spacing of 50 or 25 

m. Near the Shado Showing a sample spacing of 10 m was 

used. Samples were collected from the B horizon, generally 

at a depth of 15 cm. 

The results of the soil survey indicate that Three 

overlapping multi-element anomalies occur on the grid. The 

anomalies have been labeled as tlAtt, llB1t and llC1l on the 

compilation map (Figure 14). Anomaly "AN is closely 

associated with the Shado showing and has dimensions of 

roughly 1 km x .5 km. The best values for most elements 

appear to roughly surround the showing. Anomaly llBtt 

includes an extremely well defined copper anomaly with 

scattered high silver values. It is flanked to the east by 

anomaly ttCtl which is a coincident lead and zinc anomaly 

with some silver values. 

AU:   old values were generally very low (< 3ppb) with the 

exception of 4 samples between 10 and 45 ppb. Three of 

these samples occur on the western edge of the grid while 

one occurs on the eastern edge (Figure 7). The highest 

value of 45 ppb occurs within anomaly "Ctt. 

Ag: Anomalous silver values are slightly more scattered 

than the other elements with anomalies ttA1t, ItBt1 and ItCt1 

tending to blend into one another. Values of greater than 

0.8 ppm are highlighted on Figure 8. The highest value 

obtained was 3.1 ppm, from just north of the Shado showing. 



Pb: Lead values were highest within the same zones (A 

and C) as zinc and show good correlation with it. The 

highest value obtained was 619 ppm. Values greater than 

100 pprn were highlighted on the geochem plot (Figure 9). 

Zn: Both anomalies A and C are associated with high zinc 

values. Values greater than 200 ppm with considered 

anomalous and are marked on Figure 10. The highest values 

obtained was 795 ppm. 

Cu: Anomaly I1At1 is generally low in copper, except 

around the margins of the detailed grid area, where 

slightly elevated values (up to 125 ppm) occur. The main 

zone of high copper values are contained within anomaly 

I1BN. The highest value was 510 pprn and all values greater 

than 100 pprn were highlighted on Figure 11. 

5.2 Silt Sampling Survey 

A total of 18 silt samples were taken on the property. A 

number of these were pan-concentrated in the field prior to 

assay (Figure 6). Results for Ag, Zn, Pb, and Cu were 

generally low, however, one spot high of .314 opt Au was 

recorded in sample PC 2006.  his sample was screened and 

found to contain coarse gold. Nine of the silt samples 

are labeled by grid coordinates only and are not located on 

the sample plan. 

5.3 Rock Sampling Survey 

A total of 56 rock samples were taken 

sample locations are shown on Figure 

recorded in rock samples included: 

on the property. All 

6. The highest values 

58.6% Pb (JD 2021), 
2.17% Zn (JD 2O33), 1890 pprn Cu (JD 2O32), 30.9 opt Ag (JD 

2021), and 250 ppb Au (JD 2023). The high values were a1 



obtained from sulfide mineralized quartz veins and 

silicified areas within the Shado showing trenches. 

6.0 GEOPHYSICS 

Magnetometer and VLF-EM surveys were conducted on the 

subject property. A detail grid was established over the 

Shado Showing. Significant anomalies are indicated on the 

Compilation Map (Figure 14). 

For the magnetometer survey, a Scintrex MP-2 proton 

precession magnetometer was used. The readings were 

corrected for diurnal variation by the loop method. (The 

base station was located at approximately 2OE, 20N. A 

total of 31 kms was surveyed. 

For the VLF-EM survey, a Geonics EM-16 was used, tuned to 

the Seattle transmitter (24.8 hz) . A total of 19 km was 

surveyed. 

6.1 Magnetometer Survey 

The results of the magnetometer survey are shown in Figures 

12a and 12b. The magnetic field strength ranges from about 

56,000 to about 58,000 gammas, with most of the survey area 

being about 57,600 gammas. 

The magnetic field is dominated by a north-northeasterly 

trending linear magnetic high which extends about 800 m 

from 3300E/1700N to 3400E/2500N. This feature almost 

certainly indicates the extent of a steeply dipping 

dioritic intrusion. Small magnetic highs near the linear 

feature probably indicate related intrusions. 



Other weaker magnetic highs (see Figures 12a, b) are also 

probably due to dioritic intrusions. Their relative 

weakness is likely due to their greater depth. 

6.2 VLF-EM Survey 

The Fraser filtered inphase field strength readings are 

presented as Figure 13, and significant anomalies are shown 

on the Compilation Map (Figure 14). 

The detail grid over the Shado Showing has two parallel 

northerly trending linear conductors extending from 

2150E/1850N to 2300E/2400N and from 2250E/1800N to 

2450E/2400N. The westernmost conductor correlates well 

with the known mineralized zone, possibly because of the 

massive metallic mineralization. 

Possibly related conductors are noted on the northernmost 

survey line (2700N), but additional data is necessary 

before commenting on their trend or possible cause. 

In the western part of the survey area, a conductor extends 

from 800E/2400N to 750E/2500N (possibly to 675E/2600N). 

Another possibly significant conductor is noted in the 

eastern part of the survey area, on lines 2400N and 2500N 

at 3800E. These conductors may indicate shear zones or 

faults, or possibly massive metallic mineralization. 

7.0 CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 

The results of the recent exploration program on the 

subject property indicate that silver, lead, zinc, copper 

and minor gold mineralization occurs in three main 

parallel zones in the southeastern portion of the grid. 

The zones trend northeasterly and are outlined by both 



geochemical and geophysical anomalies (VLF-EM). A brief 

description of each anomaly is as follows: 

-Anomaly A, a northeast trending soil anomaly (Ag, Pb, Zn) 

with two parallel northeast trending VLF-EM conductors 

which are coincident with the Shado showing. Values in 

rock samples taken from the Shado showing include up to 

30.9 opt Ag, 58.6 % Pb and 2.17 % Zn. 

-Anomaly B ,  a northeast trending soil anomaly (Cu) 

coincident with a zone of high magnetics. The zone has 

been interpreted to be related to a dioritic intrusion. 

-Anomaly C ,  a northeast trending soil anomaly (Ag, Pb, Zn, 

Au) with a possible parallel VLF-EM conductor. Minor 

significant Au in soil is associated with this zone. 

In addition, a high gold value was obtained from a panned 

stream concentrate in the southwestern portion of the 

property. As no other work was done in the vicinity of 

this sample, it is not known how significant this result 

is. 

Multi-element anomalies, associated with VLF conductors, 

indicate the potential for significant precious and base 

metal mineralization on the subject property. ~dditional 

work including detailed VLF, trenching and preliminary 

drilling is both warranted and recommended. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

HI-TEC RESOURCE MANAGEMENT LTD. 

Helen C. Grond, M.Sc., F.G.A.C. 
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1. Soils - The samples are dried in our qeochemical dryins 
oven and then screened throuqh a stainless steel 8~ mesh 
aieve. The minus 80 fraction is reserved for analysis and 
the plus 80 fraction is discarded (unless we have been 
requested to save ~ t ) .  

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

2. Rocks - The samples are dried, crushed, split then 
ground using a ring-grinder to approximately -100 mesh. 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT - KAMLOOPS, B.C. 
v 2 c  5 ~ 5  

PHONE: (604) 372-2784 - FAX 372-1 11 2 

Half to one assay ton of sample 1s weighed. silver added, 
along with fluxes and the sample is started as a fire assay .  
After cupellation the bead is dissolved and the sample is 
mixed to ensure homoqeneitv and, after nettllnq, is read on 
an atomic absorption spectrophotometer using an air 
acetylene flame. 

Weigh 1 qram of sample 
acid. Place in hot wa 
hydrochloric acid and 
90 minutes. Bulk to 
thoroughly and read on 
added. Use backqround 

into teat tube. Add .5 m l  nitric 
ter bath for 30 minutes. Add 1.5 ml 
leave in hot water bath for a further 

1 0  ml with distilled water. M i x  
A.A. For Mo samples A l C 1 3  must be 
correction for Pb, Aq, Sb, Co. Cd. 

Atomic Absorption partial extraction only. 



Please note that  this is a general outline only. 

1. Weigh 29,167 grams of sample. 

2. Flux i n  crucible using litherge, s i l i c a  , soda ash and borax. Amounts 
used w i l l  vary with sample matrix. 

3. Add flour o r  potassium ni t ra te  depending on whether the ore is oxidizing 
or  reducing. (See note a ) .  

4.  Mix well and add a si lver inquart. 

5. Fuse a t  1900 degrees F for 25 minutes t o  one hour depending on sample 
type. (See note b) . 
6. Pour, cool, r m v e  lead button and harnner slag off.  Resulting button 
should be free £ran slag and square. 

7. Charge furnace with cupels 10 - 15 minutes prior t o  adding the lead 
buttons. 

8. Cupel a t  1650 degrees t o  blick (Cupel absorbs approx. 1 gram PbO per 
minute) . 
9. m v e  cupels fran furnace, cool. 

10. a)  Remove foreign matter fran bead, place bead i n  t e s t  tube, dissolve 
i n  aqua regia, bulk t o  10 ml and read on atcanic absorption spectrqhotcaneter. 

10. b) R m v e  foreign matter from bead, place bead i n  parting cup, part ,  
anneal and weigh. 

Notes : 

a. Class I & I11 ores add flour. 
Class I1 ore add potassium nitrate.  

b. Class I & I11 ores fuse for 30 minutes t o  one hour. 
Class I1 ore fuse for  25 - 35 minutes. 



L E A D  -- 

Weigh . 5  - 1.0 g o f  samp le  i n t o  250 ml beaker. 

D i g e s t  i n  10 mls H 0,  25 mls HN03, 4 grams K C I O J  (1 swttchplate) 
and 15  m l  s ,  1: 1 H ~ s ~ ~  

Take t o  copius fumes. 2 ml Sulphuric left, 

Remove and cool  - add 5 rnls 111 H2SOq.  

Bulk  t o  125 mls w i t h  H 0, c o v e r  and bo l l ,  
2 

Cool t o  roomf temperature.  
I 

F i l t e r  thrdugh 12.5 cm 81 Whatman fllter paper.  

wash 3 t i a s s  w i t h  cold ' ~ ~ 0 ,  

Place residue and f l l t e r  paper back i n t o  orlginal beaker. 

Add 15 mls 1:l Ammonlum A c e t a t e  a n d  b u l k  t o  175 rnls w i t h  H20. 

11, B r l n g  t o  a b o i l  - boil 15 minutes and titrate to yellow endpoint, 

Ammonlum molybdate 



w e n .  N ~ , ' M o ,  Ag, Cd, Co, 8 1 ,  Mn 

1. Weigh 1.0 i n t o  100 rnl beaker  o r  200'1111 f l b s k .  

2, Add 10 m l s  HZO, 10 rnl HN03, o r  m l x ,  and 15 m l s  H C l  . 
3. D i g e s t  on h o t  p l a t e  f o r  45 m i n u t e s .  Add 10 m 

4, Remove, c o o l  - Transfer s o l u t i o n  i n (  beak& t o  
and b u l k .  

a p p r o p r i a t e  s i z e  f l a s k s  

- B u l k  s o l u t l o n  i n  f l a k k s  t o  200 

DIges t  u s l n g  15 rnls HC1, 10 rnls HNO3-KC1IO m i x  and 10 rnls H20, 
3 

Add 10 m1s HC1 t o  t h e  f l a s k  b e f o r e  bulking. 

N i  & Mo 

Add A I C I J  s o l u t i o n  ( 3 5 7  gm/21) t o  make i0% o f  f l n a l  volume. 

** HN03 - KC103 m i x  - 60 grams KC10 / w ~ ~ n c h e s ~ e r  HNO 
3 3 ' 



Fe r rocyan ide  Methad of  D e t e r m i n a t i o n  
CCI 

1. Welgh .25 - 1 .0  g (0 .5 )  sample i n t o  150 ml beaker ,  

2. Add 10 mls  H 0, 
10 mls HZI  (Heat to b o i l i n g )  
10 mls HNO3. 

3. D i g e s t  on low plate. 

4, When decompos l t l on  I s  complete  add 10 m l s  H2$04 (1:l) 

5 .  Take t o  dryness.  

6, Remove and coo 1. 

7 .  P i c k  up w i t h  10 m l s  HC1 and 20 m l s  o f  H20, Cover and hea t  t o  b o i l i n g .  

8, Cool and add 25 mls o f  Amrnonlum M i x .  

9. Cover  and ball f a r  5 m inu tes ,  Wash down s i d e s  of beakers.  

10. Cool and f l l  t e r  t h rough  a #1 Whatman, s l o w  f o l d  i n t o  a 400 rnl beaker  
c o n t a i n i n g  1 spoon t e s t  l ead .  

11. Wash t w j c e  w i t h  h o t  10% NH40H solution. 

12.  T r a n s f e r  I r o n  p r e c l p l t a t e  back i n t o  o r i g l n a l  beaker  and add 10 rnls HC1 
t o  d i s s o l v e  the p r e c l p l t a t e  and hea t .  

13. Remove f rom hea t  and r e p r e c i p i t a t e  w i t h  25 ml Ammonia M i x .  

14. F l l t e r  aga in  I n t o  o r i g i n a l  f u n n e l  and beaker and wash t w i c e  w i t h  10% 
NH40H s o l u t i o n .  

15. D i s c a r d  f i 1 ter  paper and p r e c l  p l  t a t e ,  

16 .  Add 3 d rops  methyl orange and a c i d i f y  with HC1 and a d d  a f e w  drops 
I n  excess, 

17. B u l k  t o  300 rnls w i t h  H 2 0 ,  b r i n g  to a b o i l  and c o n t i n u e  boillng f o r  
30 rn lnutes.  

18. J u s t  b e f o r e  t i t r a t i o n  add 5 m l s  c o n c e n t r a t e  H C I .  

Ammonia M i x  - 155 .69  NHdC1 
- 2 . 2 g  ammonia p e r s u l p h a t e  - 1 b o t t l e  (2000 mls) NHqOH 

P o t a s ~ i u m  Fe r rocyan ide  

- 8179 i n  19 1 H20 



APPENDIX I11 

Field an8 Analytical Data For Rock, Soil and Silt Samples 



Hall Claims - Sample Descriptions 
Sample No. Sample Description 

Grab sample from ore stockpile. Sample 
is light grey-black, medium grained, 
silicified gossan. Host rock is light 
grey (weathered) argillite. 
-Quartz, limonite and biotite. 
- ( >  80% sulfides) galena, sphalerite, 
chalcopyrite and pentlandite. 

Grab sample from ore stockpile. Sample 
is white-black (greyish), rusty 
(weathered), medium grained, silicified 
gossan. Host rock is smoky quartz. 
-Quartz, limonite, biotite and magnetite 
- (> 60% sulfides) galena (massive) , 
chalcopyrite (fine disseminated) and 
pyrite (fine disseminated) 

Grab sample from upper trench. Sample 
is light green (fresh), rusty 
(weathered) quartzite/argillite. 
-Quartz, limonite and chalcopyrite 
- (<  2-3% sulfides) pyrite (fine 
disseminated) and chalcopyrite (fine 
disseminated) . 
Grab sample fron upper trench. Sample 
is light grey-black (fresh); rusty 
(weathered) quartz vein. 
-Quartz and limonite 
- (< 40% sulfides) , galena (massive) and 
pyrite (disseminated) . 
Grab sample from outcrop of 1 m wide 
quartz vein located on switchback road. 
Sample is light brown (weathered), fine- 
medium grained. 
-Quartz (vuggy) and limonite. 
- (<  1% sulfides) pyrite. 

Grab sample from outcrop. Sample is 
light grey (fresh), rusty-brown 
(weathered), fine grained, partly 
silicified argillite 
-Quartz, limonite and manganese 
staining. 
- (<  1% sulfides) pyrite (very fine, 
disseminated) . 
Silt sample. 



Grab sample from outcrop. Sample is 
buff-light grey (fresh), rusty 
(weathered), fine grained, silicified 
siltsone/quartzite. 
-Quartz, limonite, muscovite and 
chalcopyrite. 
- (<  1% sulfides) pyrite (Very fine 
disseminated). 

Silt sample. 

Silt sample. 

Grab sample from outcrop. Sample is 
light green-white (fresh) , rusty 
(weathered), fine grained, strongly 
silicified argillite. 
-Quartz, limonite, malachite, native 
copper and chalcopyrite. 
- (<  3% sulfides) galena, sphalerite and 
chalcopyrite 

Grab sample from outcrop. Zone is 
intensely folded/sheared. Sample is 
light green (fresh), rusty (weathered), 
fine grained, quartz vein (hosted by 
argillite) . 
-Quartz, limonite, chalcopyrite and 
muscovite. 
-(3% sulfides) galena and pyrite. 

Silt sample. 

Grab sample from float. Sample is 
white/rusty weathered quartz vein. 
-Quartz, chalcopyrite, manganese 
stained, limonite and hematite staining. 
- (<  3% sulfides) galena. 

Grab sample from float. Sample is 
red/rusty weathered quartz vein., 
-Quartz , muscovite, limonite, hematite 
staining and manganese staining. 
- (<  2% sulfides) pyrite. 

Grab sample from outcrop. Sample is 
rusty/white quartz vein. 
-Quartz, chalcopyrite and limonite. 
-No visible mineralization. 

Grab sample from outcrop. Sample is 
rusty/grey/red quartz vein. 
-Quartz, chalcopyrite, limonite and 
hematite staining. 



-No visible mineralization. 

Grab sample from outcrop. Sample is 
rusty/white quartz vein. 
-Quartz, limonite and hematite staining. 
- ( <  4% sulfides) galena; pyrite. 

Grab sample from float. Sample is 
white/rusty weathered quartz vein. 
-Quartz, chalcopyrite and limonite. 
- (< 1% sulfides) pyrite. 

Trench Examination 
Trench No. 1 - Above Round Cut 

1 m chip sample from outcrop east of 
vein. Sample is light green, strongly 
silicified quartzite. 
-Quartz, chalcopyrite and limonite. 
- ( c  4% sulfides) pyrrhotite. 

1 m chip sample from outcrop (including 
10-25 cm wide quartz vein), of rusty 
weathered, light green fresh, fine- 
coarse grained, quartzite. 
-Quartz, chalcopyrite, limonite and 
hematite staining. 
- (< 35% sulfides) galena (massive) , 
pyrrhotite, pyrite, sphalerite, 
chalcopyrite and hematite. 

25 cm chip of above quartz vein rusty 
weathered, black/white fresh, coarse 
grained. 
-Quartz and limonite. 
- (<  90% sulfides) galena (massive) , 
sphalerite, chalcopyrite and pyrite 
(fine disseminated) . 
1 m chip across west side of trench, 
sample is rusty weathered, light grey 
fresh, fine grained quartzite. 
-Quartz and limonite. 
- (<  4% sulfides) galena, chalcopyrite, 
pyrrhotite as fracture fill. 

Grab sample from talus (derived from 
overlying outcrop). Sample is light 
grey, fine grained, carbonatized Infeeder 
zoneuu or possible shear zone. 
-Quartz, malachite, azurite, 
cynotrichite and talc. 



Trench #2  

JD - 2026 

- (< 2% sulfides) finely disseminated 
chalcopyrite. 

Soil sample. 

Grab sample from silicified zone in 
contact in possible shear (extremely 
resistant unit, highly silicified). 
-Quartz, limonite and calcite 
- (<  4% sulfides) pyrite, galena and 
pyrrhotite. 

1 m chip sample on west side of trench 
(includes 2-10 cm quartz veins ) hosted 
by silicified argillic unit. Sample is 
rusty (weathered) , light grey/black/ 
white fresh, medium-coarse grained. 
-Quartz, limonite, chalcopyrite, pyrite 
(abundant pyrrhotite). 

1 m Chip sample, including 1 6 cm quartz 
vein, 1 20 cm quartz vein within an 
argillic unit. Sample is rusty, black 
weathered, green fresh, fine grained. 
-Quartz, limonite, hematite staining and 
chalcopyrite. 
- (<  7% sulfides) galena, pyrite and 
pyrrhotite. 

1 m chip sample of rusty weathered, 
light grey fresh, fine grained 
silicified siltstone/quartzite. 
-Quartz and limonite. 
- (<  2% sulfides) galena, pyrrhotite. 

1 m chip sample, including 10 cm quartz 
vein, of rusty weathered, light grey 
fresh, medium grained. 
-Quartz, limonite and chlorite. 
- (<  25% sulfides) pyrite and galena. 

1 m chip sample, hosting two 4 cm wide 
quartz veins. Sample is rusty/light 
green (weathered) , (fresh) , fine grained 
host. 
-Quartz, limonite and chalcopyrite. 
- (<  30% sulfides) pyrite, galena, 
arsenopyrite. 

Grab saple from quartz stringer 6 m east 
of trench #2. Sample is rusty/black 
weathered, black/white fresh, medium 



grained, quartz vein hosted by 
argillic/graphitic crust. 
-Quartz and limonite. 
- (<  20% sulfides) galena, pyrite. 

Grab sample from west trench wall, south 
of trench face. Sample is hosted by 
rusty weathered, fine grained, 
silicified quartzite unit. 
-Quartz, limonite, hematite staining. 
- (<  65% sulfides) pyrite, galena, 
hematite, magnetite pyrrhotite or 
pyrite. 

Grab sample is rusty weathered; 
black/white fresh, medium grained, 
mineralized quartz vein hosted by a 
light grey/buff quartzite. 
-Quartz and limonite. 
- (<  60% sulfides) galena pyrrhotite and 
chalcopyrite. 
- (< 1% sulfides) disseminated pyrite. 

Grab sample from outcrop of 10 cm quartz 
vein, sample is rusty weathered, white 
fresh, medium grained. 
-Quartz and limonite. 
- (<  5% sulfides) galena, pyrite. 

Grab sample from outcrop of brown 
weathered, light grey fresh, fine 
grained, carbonatized/silicified feeder 
zone. 
-Quartz, calcite, malachite and 
limonite. 
- (< 5% sulfides) galena, chalcopyrite 
and pyrite (fine disseminated). 

Grab sample from outcrop of folded/ 
silicified rusty weathered, medium 
grained, quartzite in argillic partings. 
-Quartz and limonite. 
- (<  5% sulfides) pyrite, galena. 

Grab sample from outcrop of folded/ 
silicified rusty weathered, medium 
grained, quartzite in argillic partings. 
-Quartz and limonite. 
- (<  5% sulfides) pyrite, galena. 

Silt sample from west corner of 
property. 



Silt sample from south flowing stream 
884 m west of east claim boundary along 
round cut. 

Grab sample taken from outcrop of 
grey/dark grey weathered, light green 
fresh medium grained diorite/ 
amphibolite with mineralization. 
-Augite, plagioclase, actinolite/ 
tremolite , chalcopyrite quartz. 
- (  < 2% sulfides) pyrite and 
chalcopyrite. 

Grab sample taken from quartz stringer 
at intrusive metased contact intrusive 
is metadiorite/amphibolite, metased is 
silicified schist. 
-Quartz, limonite and chalcopyrite. 
-No visible mineralization. 

Grab sample from float, sample is 
buff/red weathered, fine grained, 
quartzite derived from overlying talus 
chute. 
-Quartz, limonite andhematite staining. 
- (<  5% sulfide) pyrite, pyrrhotite 
(perfect crystals up to 5 mm in width). 

Grab sample from outcrop of veined 
quartzite/ (tuff?), sample is buff 
weathered, light grey fresh, fine 
grained silicified chert. 
-Quartz, limonite and goethite. 
- (<  2% sulfides) very fine disseminated 
pyrite. 

Grab sample from outcrop of rusty quartz 
vein hosted by bedded quartzite (light 
grey fresh) . 
-Quartz and limonite. 
- (<  2% sulfides) arsenopyrite. 
-Sample is very weathered. 

Grab sample from outcrop of rusty quartz 
vein hosted by bedded quartzite. 
-Quartz and limonite. 
- (2% sulfides) arsen.opyrite. 
Grab sample from quartz vein hosted in 
black argillite. 
-2% disseminated galena 
-hematite and limonite staining 



Grab sample from outcrop. Sample is 
rusty weathered, light grey (fresh) fine 
grained banded siltstone with micro 
folding. 
-Quartz, limonite, manganese staining 
and malachite. 
- (<  3% sulfides) galena, chalcopyrite as 
fracture fill and in association with 
quartz stringers. 

Grab sample from outcrop sample is light 
green/red weathered,. fine grained, 
silicified argillaceous siltstone. 
-Quartz, chalcopyrite, limonite and 
hematite staining. 
- (<  2% sulfides) galena, pyrite. 

Grab sample from outcrop. Sample is 
rusty weathered, light green, white 
fresh medium grained, silicified 
argillite. 
-Quartz, chalcopyrite, actinolite and 
limonite. 
-No visible mineralization (abundant 
limonite) . 
Grab sample from outcrop. Sample is 
dark green, grey weathered, dark 
green/white fresh quartz vein hosted by 
migmitite. 
-Quartz, actin, chlorite, muscovite and 
limonite. 
- (<  1% sulfide) pyrite. 

Grab sample from outcrop on south 
claimline. Sample is medium brown 
(weathered), light grey (fresh), fine 
grained quartzite with argillite 
parting . 
- (<  1% sulfides) pyrite in argillite. 

Grab sample from outcrop on switch back 
road. Sample is medium green argillite 
with small quartz veins. 
-No visible sulfides. 

Grab sample from outcrop on switch back 
road. Sample is rusty (weathered) white 
(fresh), quartz vein. 
-Quartz, limonite, hematite stained and 
manganese staining. 
- (  < 5% sulfides) galena and pyrite. 



Grab sample from outcrop 0+35 S 8+50 E. 
Sample is rusty (weathered) red staining 
(cobalt ?)  quartz vein, hosted by 
argillite. 
-Quartz, hematite staining, cobalt 
stained and muscovite. 
- (< 1% sulfides) pyrite. 

Grab sample from interval along outcrop 
0+35S 8+50E, interval 40 m. Sample is 
rusty, red staining (Cobalt ? )  quartz 
vein hosted by argillite. 
-Quartz, hematite staining, cobalt 
staining and muscovite. 
- ( <  1% sulfides) pyrite. 

Grab sample from interval along outcrops 
320 m along power saw trail and 60 m 
west towards Hall lake creek. Sample is 
of rusty quartz veins hosted by 
argillite. 
-Quartz and hematite staining and 
manganese stained. 
-No visible mineralization. 

Grab sample from outcrop of argillite 
hosted quartz veins from the east side 
hall lake creek 300m'South of start of 
upper powersaw trail. Sample is of a 
rusty quartz vein. 
-Quartz, hematite staining and 
muscovite. 
- (<  1% sulfides) pyrite. 

Grab sample from outcrop of vein hosted 
by chloritic argillite, located 250 m 
east of west chain line. Sample is a 
rusty quartz vein hosted by argillite. 
-Quartz and hematite staining. 
-No visible mineralization. 

Grab sample from outcrop along Redding 
creek Road near west claim line. Sample 
is rusty weathered argillite with rusty 
partings. 
-argillite with hematite staining. 
-No visible mineralization. 

Grab sample from outcrop along Redding 
Creek Road. Sample is a rusty 
weathering, dark intrusive. 
Metamorphosed to amphibolite facies, 
dark brown, coarse grained meta-diorite. 



Grab sample from outcrop along switch 
back road. Sample is a rusty weathered 
quartz vein hosted by argillite. 
-Quartz and hematite staining - No 
visible mineraliztion. 

Grab smaple from outcrop along Switch 
back road. Sample is weathered 
argillite with hematite and manganese 
staining. 
-Hematite staining and manganese. 
-No visible mineralization. 

Grab sample from float along redding 
creek road. Sample is a gossanous 
argillite, very heavy hematite staining. 
-Hematite staining. 
-No visible mineralization. 

Grab samples of heavily pyritized 
argillite. 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I * *  ASSAY CERTIFICATE * *  
c..->- ..., .* 

To: Golden Dividend Syndicate 
P.O. Box 694 
Kamloops, B.C. 
V 2 C  5L7 

Attn: 

Number: K 9364 

Date: Dec. 29. 1988 

Proj.: 

No. Deacription Au A g Pb Zn 

1 JD 2020 - - 8.75 14.9 - - 
2 J D  2021 - - 30.9 58.6 1.47 
3 JD 2026 - - 4.37 9.15 -- 
4 JD 2029 - - - - .45 - - 

* Sample has been screened and found to contain coarse gold. See 
Below. 

% Weight Au Comb Au 
ozs/ton ozs/ton 

9 PC 2006 -100 mesh 98.3 - 1 1 2  .314 
PC 2006 +I00 mesh 1.7 11.9 

B.C. Certified Assayer 



RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LA VAL CRESCENT. KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
* *  GEOCHEMICAL REPORT** -.- -. ,." 

KAMLOOPS 

To: GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICATE LTD. 
BOX 694 
KAMLOOPS, B.C. 
V2C 5L7 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

Attn: 

Number: G 2072 

Date: NOV. 10, 1988 

Proj.: 

PAGE 1 / 6 

KR A L  NO. IDENTIFICATION AU AG PB ZN CU 
PPB PPM PPM PPM PPM 

1 23+1SE L20N 3.0 0.2 147.0 156.0 65.0 
2 23+50E 3.0 0.4 52.0 146.0 8.0 
3 24+00E 3.0 0.4 64.0 115.0 10.0 
4 24+50E 3.0 0.4 50.0 68.0 21.0 
5 25+00E 3.0 0.2 45.0 99.0 22.0 
6 25+50E 3.0 0.3 56.0 95.0 28.0 
7 26+00E 3.0 0.3 54.0 80.0 14.0 
8 26+50E 3.0 0.8 79.0 99.0 20.0 
9 27+00E 3.0 0.2 25.0 46.0 10.0 
10 27+50E 3.0 0.4 30 .O 75.0 12.0 
11 28+00E 3.0 0.7 46.0 42.0 31.0 
12 28+50E 3.0 0.6 37.0 106.0 18 .O 
13 29+00E 3.0 0.6 54.0 ,70.0 51.0 
14 29+50E 3.0 0.5 33.0 86.0 17 .O 
15 30+00E L20N 3.0 0.5 38.0 105.0 60.0 
16 20+50E L22N 3.0 0.4 24.0 56.0 12.0 
17 21+00E 3.0 0.5 34.0 40.0 16.0 
18 21+50E 3.0 0.4 35 .O 64.0 15.0 
19 22+00E 3.0 0.6 74.0 88.0 21.0 
20 22+50E 3.0 0.6 50.0 107.0 10 .O 
21 23+00E 3.0 0.2 54.0 42.0 22.0 
2 2 23+508 3.0 0.5 56.0 168.0 13.0 
23 24+00E 3.0 0.5 122.0 165.0 30.0 
24 24+50E 3.0 0.4 55.0 150.0 18.0 
25 25+00E 3.0 0.7 79.0 201.0 26.0 
26 25+50E 3.0 0.8 123.0 207.0 125.0 
27 26+00E 3.0 0.5 30.0 147.0 32.0 
28 26+50E 3.0 1.0 100.0 144.0 47.0 
29 27*5OE 3.0 0.6 51.0 106.0 23.0 
30 28+00E 3.0 0.5 44.0 74.0 27.0 
31 28+50E 3.0 0.5 74.0 120.0 34.0 
32 29+00E 3.0 0.6 61 .O 172.0 10.0 
33 29+50E L22N 3.0 0.4 51.0 138.0 9.0 
34 20+50E L23N 3.0 0.4 30 .O 96 .O 7.0 
35 21 *00E 3.0 0.4 34.0 129.0 14.0 
36 21+50E 3.0 0.6 44.0 110.0 21.0 
37 22+00E 3.0 0.4 32.0 61.0 22.0 
38 22+50E 3.0 0.4 61 .O 117.0 6.0 
39 23+00E 3.0 0.7 87.0 410.0 5.0 
40 23+50E L23N 3.0 0.6 95.0 374.0 9.0 



To: GOLDEN DT V l  DEND SYNDI CRTE LTD. 
BOX 634 
KQMLOOPS, H. C. 
V 2 C  5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

Number: G Z(37Z: 

Date: NOV. 10, 13BH 

Proj.: 

PRGE 1 / E 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

KWQL NO. TDENTIF ICRTION RS N I  CD S N  
P PM P ~ r i  PPM PPM 

"3+ L I 1 5 E  L2(3N 1 1 2 . 0 12. (3 6. '7 3. (1) 

i6 .w GETJi3HEIY 1 CUL R E  PORT++ 
<....."s- 
b.-" 



TOGOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICATE LTD. 
BOX 694 
KAMLOOPS, B.C. 
v2c 5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

GEOCHEMICAL REPORT * I L- .- .... .- 

Number: G 2072 

Date: NOV. 10, 1988 

Pro].: 

PAGE 2 / 6 

KRAL NO. IDENTIFICATION AU AG PB ZN CU 
PYB PPM PPM PPM PPM 

24+00E L23N 3.0 



RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. v2c 5 ~ 5  PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
* G E O C H E M I C f X  REPORT * ....- 

L...-*.- - ... 

KAMLOOPS 

TOBOLDEN D I  V I  DEND SYNDI  CRTE LTD. 
BOX 694 
tGlMLOOPS, B. C. 
vec 5 ~ 7  

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 
I 

Attn: 

Number: G 2072 

Date:NOV. 10, 1988 

Proj.: 

PQGE 2 / 6 

KRRL NO. I D E N T I F I C R T I O N  RS N I  CD SN 
PPPI P PM PPM PPPl 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LA VAL CRESCENT, KA MLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
* GEOCHEMICAL REPORT + 1 &-,.- ..".-.- 

To:GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICATE LTD. 
BOX 694 
KAMLOOPS, B.C. 
V2C 5L7 

Attn: 

Number: G 2072 

Date: NOV. 10, 1988 

Proj.: 

P A G E  3 / 6 

I KRAL YO. IDEHTIFICATION A U  AG PB ZN C U  
P P B  PPM PPM PPM PPM 

3.0 1.1 51.0 306.0 13.0 
3.0 1.1 121.0 421.0 12.0 
3.0 0.7 89.0 154.0 46.0 
3.0 0.8 30.0 264.0 18 .O 
3.0 2.1 619.0 650.0 43.0 
3.0 0.9 94.0 392.0 21.0 
3.0 0.6 56.0 195.0 16.0 
3.0 0.6 32.0 162.0 21.0 
3.0 0.6 36.0 210.0 12.0 
3.0 0.7 46.0 137.0 23.0 
3.0 0.6 44.0 81.0 32.0 
3.0 0.5 52.0 215.0 18.0 
3.0 0.6 59.0 181.0 17.0 
3.0 0.5 50.0 93.0 22.0 
3.0 0.4 12.0 60.0 6.0 
3.0 0.4 9.0 36 .O 4.0 
3.0 0.4 10.0 48.0 9.0 
3.0 0.6 22.0 42.0 47.0 
3.0 0.8 18.0 56.0 23.0 
3.0 0.4 18.0 45.0 40.0 
3.0 0.9 23.0 46.0 42.0 
3.0 0.5 16.0 69.0 8.0 
3.0 0.4 17.0 70.0 6.0 
3.0 0.3 16.0 63.0 24.0 
3.0 0.3 16.0 70.0 20.0 
3.0 0.2 12.0 72.0 13.0 
3.0 0.3 16.0 60.0 19.0 
3.0 0.4 18.0 72.0 20.0 
3.0 0.7 23.0 89.0 18.0 
3.0 0.5 19.0 70.0 11.0 
3.0 0.5 21.0 59.0 15.0 
3.0 0.4 22.0 54.0 15.0 
3.0 0.4 21.0 48.0 29.0 
3.0 0.4 30 .O 74.0 34.0 
3.0 0.3 25.0 58.0 39.0 
3.0 0.4 19.0 54.0 13.0 
3.0 0.6 16.0 44.0 9.0 
3.0 0.6 28.0 96.0 13.0 
3.0 0.7 24.0 53.0 15.0 
3.0 0.7 29.0 75.0 8.0 



T0:GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICRTE LTD. 
BOX 694 
KRMLOOPS, H. C. 
vec 5 ~ 7  

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

Number: G 2(:)72 

Date: NOV. 10, 1388 

Proj.: 

PRGE 3 / 6 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

I * GEOCHEMTCRL HEPOHT * 
c."-<.- - ,.- 



ToGOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICATE LTD. 
BOX 694 
KAMLOOPS, B.C. 
v2c 5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-11 12 

I * GEOCHEMICAL REPORT * 1 c..-. ,.- ..- - 

Number: G 2072 

Date: NOV. 10, 1988 

Proj.: 

PAGE 4 / 6 

KHAL NO. IDENTIFICATION AU AG PB ZN CU 
PPB PPM PPM PPM PPM 

121 22+50E L25N 3.0 0.5 46.0 79.0 36.0 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
+ GEOCHEI1ICQL REPORT * 

c."..m.- - ... 
To:GOLDEN D IV IDEND SYNDICATE LTD. 

BOX 694 
KQMLOOPS, B. C. 
Vi2C 5 L 7  

Attn: 

Number: G 2073 

Date: NOV. 10, 138U 

Proj.: 

PQGE 4 / 6 

K I W L  NO. 1: D E N T I F I C A I I  OW HS N I  CD SN 



RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. v2c 5 ~ 5  PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I * GEOCHEMICAL REPORT * 1 .--,.- ".. "" 

KAMLOOPS 

1o:GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICATE LTD. 
BOX 694 
KAMLOOPS, B.C. 
v 2 c  5L7 

B.C. CERf IFlED ASSAYERS 

Attn: 

Number: G 2072 

Date: NOV. 10, 1988 

Proj.: 

PAGE 5 / 6 

KRAL NO. IDENTIFICATION AU AG PB ZN CU 
PPB PPM PPM PPM PPM 

161 12+00E L26N 3.0 0.4 12.0 37.0 4.0 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LA VAL CRESCENT. KA MLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
* GEOCHEMICRL REPORT * 

c...- ,.* ".. ... 

T0:GOLDEN D I  VI:  DEi:ND SYNDI CRTE LTD. 
BOX 6'34 
KRMLOOPS, B. C. 
vec 5 ~ 7  

Attn: 

Number: 2072 

Date: NOV. i C ) ,  1368 

Proj.: 

PRGE 5 / G 

I K H A L  NO. I DENT I F  I CRT I ON FIS N I  CD S l'J 
PPM PPM PPM P PM 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 
I RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I * GEOCHEMICAL REPORT -- 
*A- - *- ,.- 

ToGOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICATE LTD. 
BOX 694 
KAMLOOPS, B.C. 
v2c 5L7 

Attn: 

Number:G 2072 

Date: NOV. 10, 1988 

Proj.: 

PAGE 6 / 6 

KRAL NO. IDENTIFICATION AU AG PB ZN CU 
PPB PPM PPM PPM PPM 

IN AU COLUMN 3 INDICATES <SPPB 

IN AG COLUMN 0 INDICATES <.lPPM 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
* GEOCHEMICRL REPORT * 

L-->.*. .- .- 

To:GOL-DEN D I  Vl :  D E k D  SYND'L C R T E  LTD. Number: G 2072 
BOX G34 
KQPILOOPS, B. C. Date: NOV. 1 0 ,  138.9 
vec 5 ~ 7  

Proj.: 
Attn: 

PQGE 6 / 6 

KRFIL.. NO. l' DENT I F  I CQT I ON RS N I  CD SN 

I N  CD COLUMN O I N D I C G T E S  (. I P P M  

I N  S N  COLUMN 3 INDICGhTES {SPPM 



KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

U +  I - I I _ I I C : ~ ~ ~ ; ~ ~ I [ C C I I .  F i t ~ w j t . c - r w u  
L-- .... "..- 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372.11 12 

LABORATORY LTD. I .#it. bE,Jc;i jE:q 3, ("{AL R E  p[:lR"f'r.jt 
c..... 9.- -.<.- 

To: GOLDEN DI VI DEIND SYNDI CMTE I.."l-D. 
P.U. BOX 694 
KQlrlLCSOPS, b. C. 
V Z C  5L7 

Attn: 



RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I * GEOCHEMICRL REPORT * "."- 
,.,-, 5 . " ~  .- ..- 

KAMLOOPS 

Toi3OL.DEN D I V I  DEWD SYNDI CRTE LTD. 
P. 0. BOX 694 
t<FIMLnOPS, b. C. 
VZC 5L7 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 
r 

Attn: 

Number: i.3 2074. 

Date: NOV. 17, 198H 

Proj.: 

PRGE i2 / 3 



T o B O L D E N  D I V I D E N D  SYNDICATE LTD. 
P.O. BOX G94 
KRVlLOOPS, E. C. 
vzc 5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

5.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

*. GE:OCHEMICf4L REPWI'T + i -- <-,- .- -- 

Number: G i?0"74H 

Date:NOV. 17, 1388 

Proj.: 

PQGE 2 / '3 



To:GCILDEN D I V I  DEND SYNDICRTE LTD. 
P. 0. BOX 6'34 
KBMLOOPS, B.C. 
V Z C  5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

Number: G 3074 

Date: NOV. 17, 138Ci 

Proj.: 

PQGE 3 / 9 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

w G E O C t i E M I C H L  REPORT w - '&<.* .- ..* 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
* GE:DCHEIVIICUI- HEPOKT * 

--." ,- .- ... 

14.0 
1 3. (1) 

.=a .:. 
LL. (5 
19.0 
23. (1) 
1 9 . 0 
25. i:) 
20. (1) 
17.0 
13. (5 
1 4 . 0 
1 4 . (1) 
14.0 
18.0 
r 9 . C) 
17. U 
16.0 
10. O 
:L 5. O 
1 4. 0 
IL. O 
10. O 
8.0 

14. 0 
11.0 
1 7 . 0 
e l .  o 
1 6. 0 
25. (-J 

la .  o 
26.0 
12. C) 
15. (5 
1'3. 0 
15. 0 
1 a. (1) 
26. 
22. (1) 

1 7 . 0 

T0:GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDL CRTE LTD. Number: G 2074s 
P. 0. BOX 694 
KRMLOOPS, B. C. Date: NOV. 17. 1.986 
V E X  5L7 

Proj.: 
Attn: 

PhGE 3 / 3 

KI:IRL NO. I DENTI FI CQ-r 1 ON RS NI cu SN 
P Plvl PPM PPM PPM 

81 1 0. (1) E:&. (3 3 .  0 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5PS PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
* GEOCHEMICRL REPORT * 

L- s- ..". .- 

To:GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDI CRTE LTD. 
P. U. BUX €34 
tUWlLOOPS, B. C. 
vet 5 ~ 7  

Attn: 

Number: G 2074 

Date: NOV. :L 7, 1988 

Proj.: 

PkGE 4 / 3 

IIRRL.. NO. I D E N T I I - I  CRTI ON au RG PH ZN cu 
P PB PPM P PM PPM PPM 

121 
:1 L =' 'zn I.... 

123 
124 
125 
:1 2G 
127 
:I.,?@ 
129 
:13 (1) 
131 
13i2 
133 
134 
1.35 
136 
137 
i SB 
133 
1 4 0 
14 1. 
:L 4 ;1 
143 
144 
1 4 5  
146 
147 
:14A 
143 
1.5 0 
151 
152 

153 
15.4 
155 
:L 56 
157 
i FjD 
153 



I I I . 

ToDOLDEN DIV IDEND SYNDPCRTE LTD. Number: G 20748 
P. 0. BOX 694 
KQMLOOPS, a. C. Date:NOV. 17, 1988 
V5C 5L7 

Proj.: 
Attn: 

PFIGE 4 / 3 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & A s ' Y  
LABORATORY LTD. 

K~WL.  NO. s DENT IF I CRT I ON FIS NI ca SN 
PPM PPM P P lyl PPM 

121 38+50E L231\1 4 (.) . 0 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAVERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, 8 . ' ~ .  V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

* GEOCHEMICFSL REPORT * I 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

To:GOL.DEN DI V I  DElVD SYNDI  CQTE LTD. 
P. 0. BOX 634 
KRMLOOPS, B. C. 
vizc 517 

Attn: 

Number: G i?(:)74 

Date: NOV. 17, 1386 

Proj.: 

PRGE 5 / 9 



T0:GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICRTE LTD. 
P. 0. BOX 694 
KRMLOOPS, Ij. C. 
vzc 5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & A s A Y  
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT. KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

I * CjEOChEM[CfiL HEPOHT * i , . ... .- .... "" 

Number: (2 2074E( 

Date: NUV. 17, 1 3 8 8  

Proj.: 

PRGE 5 / 9 

KRBL NO. I D E ~ ~ N T I F I C R T I  ON QS 1'4 I C L) SN 
PPM PPM P PM PPM 

161 e+(:)t:)E L 2 5 N  1 0. (1) 1 3. 0 0 . (1) 3. 0 
8+.5(1)E 
3+00E 
3+50E L 2 5 N  
O+OOE L26N 
0+50E 
1 +00E 
1 + 50 E 
2+OOE 
S+SOE 
3+0(:)E 
3+50E 
4+00E 
4+00E ( S I L T )  
4 -I-5(3E 
5+00E 
5+50E 
E;+OOE 
6+5(:)E 
7+(50E 
7+40E ( S I L T  ) 
7+50E 
8+00E 
8+5OE 
3+00E 
3+00E ( S I L T  ) 
9+5(:)E L2GN 
27+00E LE:6+50E 
27+50E 
28+[30E 
28+50E 
23+i:)OE 
29+5(3E L2(5+50N 
10+(3C)E 1-27N 
10+50E 
1 1 +(:lOE 
1 1+5OE 
1 2 + 0 0 E 
1 2+S(:)E 
13+(:~)E: L 2 7 N  

1 4 . 0 
12 .0  
1 3. 0 
a. O 

13.0 
9. i) 
8 . 0 
a. 0 
4.. (3 
3. O 

1 2. (1) 
1 9. 0 
2'3. (1) 
13. O 
33. c., 
1 5. i:) 
1 2. (1) 
1 3. (3 
1 2. (1) 
46. O 
1 -7 . (5 
It;. O 
17 . 0 
3. U 

2 (-) . 0 

1 9 . 
2t:). (3 
1 a. 0 
14.0 
16. (3 
1 4. (1) 
11.0 
1 4 . 0 
1 5. (1) 
12. 0 
1. 4 . 0 
1. 5. i) 
15.0 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I + GEOCklEMICFSL REPORT * -*- 
c-3.". -.- 

To:GOL..DEN DIVIDEND SYNDI CQTE LPD. 
P.O. Bax 644 
KRMLOOFJS, 13. C. 
V ; X  51-7 

Attn: 

Number: G 9074 

Date: NOV. 17, 1988 

Pro/.: 

PQGE 6 / 3 



To:GOL..DEN DT V I  DE:ND S Y N D I :  CCSTE LTD. 
P.  0. BOX 694 
KRMLOOPS, h. C. 
VZC 5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

Number: G G:':0"74ti 

Date: RIOV. 17, 1'388 

Proj.: 

PRGE 6 / 3 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

* GEOCI- iEMICHL REPORT + "."- 
,-A- ,.*" .- ..- 



T~:GOLDEN D I  V I  DElUD SYNDI CRTE LTU. 
P. (3. BOX 634 
KFIMLClOPS, B. C. 
v2c JL7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-11 12 

I * GEOCHEMICQL REPORT * 1 <-..- .- - 
Number: G 2074 

Date: NOV. 17, 1988 

Proj.: 

PQGE 7 / 9 
- 

KRFIL NO. IDENTIFICRTI ON au QG P B ZN cu 
P FB VPM PPM PPM PPM 

241 3 . (3 0. 5 4 (:). (1) 44. i) 1 1 . 0 
44. C.1 

47. Q 
4 1 . 0 
4-7. i) 
e 1. . c., 
20. (1) 
I El. (5 
26. o 
24. (5 
45. O 
39. (1) 
2'3. (1) 
3 CJ . (1) 
51.0 
50. (-j 
54. 0 
30. 0 
2 5. (1) 
30. (:l 

152. O 
72. (1) 
26, 0 
39. (5 
26.0 
34. (:I 
.- .-, La. 0 
1 7 . 0 
1 7. 0 
21. (3 
1 3. 0 
15. O 
1s. 0 
33. (:) 

el. o 
ec:). 
21. (3 
a:) . (1) 
27. (:I 



To:GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDI CRTE LID. 
P. 0. BOX 6 3 4  
KRPILOOPS, B. C. 
V Z C  5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

Number: 6 2074Et 

Date: NOV. 17, 198EI 

Proj.: 

PQEE 7 / 9 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

a GE:CIC:HEMIChL HEPCIRT it -- 
c.." ,.&." 
b. ..- 



KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & A S A '  
LABOR ATOR) 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

ToGOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICQTE L I D .  
P. 0. BOX 634 
KBML-OOPS, B.C. 
v;x 5L.7 

Attn: 
Proj.: 

PNGE 6 / 3 

KFIFIL.. NO. 1: DENT I F  I KQ'T I ON FIU FIG P B ZN CU 
PPB PPM PPM P PYI PPM 

C: 8 1. 37+0(3E 1-31 N 3 . 0 i:) 2 27.0 59. 0 



RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. v2c 5 ~ 5  PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I *. GEOCI-IEPI I Cc7L HEPCJI3T * i -..- ,.-"<.-" .... *- 

KAMLOOPS 

To:GOLDEN D I  V I  DEND SYNDI CRT'E LTD. 
P. 0. BOX 634 
KRMLOOPS,  b. C. 
vec 5 ~ 7  

B.C. CERT IFIED ASSAYERS 

Attn: 

Number: G 20748 

Date: hlnV. 17, 1388 

Proj.: 

PRGE 8 / 3 
- - -- - 

KFIQL. NO. I DEiNTI F I CRT I ON R S  N'I CD SN 
P PM PPM P PM PPM 

4:8 1 37+(:)OE L.31N 1 0. O 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I * GEOCHEIVIICUL REPORT * J -- 
L-7-" - ** 

To:GOL-DEN D I  V I  DEND SYNDI  CRTE L I D .  
P. O. bUX 694 
KRMLOOPS, b. C. 
v;ic 5L7 

Attn: 

i I.<RQL NO. I DENT IF  I C R T I O N  RU RG P B Z N  CU 
PPB P PM P PM PPM PPM 

321 0. 4 1 '7. 0 

I N  RC3 COLUMN 0 I N D I C B T E S  (. l P P M  

I N  PE CCILLJMN 4000 I h l D I  CC:lTES > 4.000PPM 



T ~ : G O L D E N  D I  V I  DEND SYNUI CUTE L - r ~ .  
P. 0. BOX 694 
KRMLOUPS, t. C. 
V;3C S L 7  

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

I * G ~ U C ~ E C I I C X \ L  RtPURT * @' 
L..L.I.-. ".. .- 

SN P R R T  I R L  EX'TFIQCTL ON DNL..Y 



To: GOLDEN D I V I D E N D  S Y N D I  CQTE L-T'D. 
F. C3. b0X 694 
KQMLCJCiPS, b. C. 
V 2 C  5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

Number: G Z 0 7 G  

Date: btC1V. 24 , 1988 

Proj.: 

PQGE 1 / 8 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

I * *  G t i l C t l k i 4 l L k L  t.cLlJll~il** 
L..- .- .... - 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
** ~ ~ ' J ( ~ l - ~ E 1 ) < ~  1 C ( " i  REPC)H-r+ic 

'-,- ..- - 
To: GOLDEN D I  V I  DEND SYNW I CRTE LTD. Number: G 2076 

P. 0. BOX 694 
KQMLOOPS, B. C. Date: NOV. 24 , 1 3 6 B  
V2C 5L7 

Proj.: 
Attn: 

PRGE 1 / 8 

KRRL.. NO. 1 DE.:NTIFXCFITION RS NX cw SN 
PPM P PM Fj PM P PM 

1 (:) . (1) 0 . (1) 3 . c:, 



To:GOL.DEN D I  VI DElW SYNDI CQTE LTD. 
P. 0. BOX 634 
KFIMLOQPS, B.C. 
VZC 5 L 7  

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

Number: G 2(1)76 

Date: NOV. 24 , 1988 

Proj.: 

PGGE 2 / 8 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LA VAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

I * i3EOCt-IEiVI I CFIL REPORT * 
L-7- ..". ... 



T~~GOLDEN DIVIDEWD SYIUDICRTE LTD. 
P. O. BOX 634 
KRMLOOPS, J3. C. 
V2C 5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

'.-,_ - .- 

KIWL NO. 1 DENT IF ICR-r I GIN RS N I  CD SN 
P Vlvl P PM P PM PPM 

41 I 0 . (3 1 3 . 0  0 . (5 3. 0 



To:GOL-DEN DI VI: DEND SYNDI  CQTE LTD. 
P. (3. bOX 694 
KOMLOOPS, B. C. 
V 2 C  5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

* GEOChEMICRL REPORT * i -- 
'.-.."S." ."" .- 

Number: G i337t.J 

Date: NOV. 24, 1388 

Proj.: 

PRGE 3 / 0 



To:GOL-DEN D I  V I  DE&D S Y N D ' I  CGTE LTD. 
P.U. BOX 6'34 
t<RML-OUPS, H. C. 
vzc 5 L 7  

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

Number: 6 2076 

Date: NOV. 24, 1388 

Proj.: 

PFIGE 3 / 0 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

1 (1) . (3 
1 0. 0 
1 0 .  0 
1 (1). (1) 
1 (1) . (1) 
10. c j  

1 0 . 0 
26.0 
e C .  o 
3 6 .  (:I 
24.  (1) 
;?a. 0 
2.5. (1) -. 
A,?. (1) 
42. (1) 
4 0 . (1) 
42. (:I 

34. 0 - - 
J(.) . (1, 
40. (1) 
36. (1, 
4 2 . (11 
48. (3 
3i:). 
50. (3 
7 6. (1) 
44. 0 
315. (3 
62.0 
3 (1) . 0 
66.  (1) 
1 C) * (1) 
52. (1) 
1 0. (1) 
1 (3 . (3 
1 ("1. (1) 
1 0. 0 
1 0 .  (1) 

I * GEOCHEMICUL HEPOIiT * 
......,- 
""+. 



RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I *. GEOCI iE l~ l  l C R L  REPQHT * 
'-r.- 

..".<- 

KAMLOOPS 

T ~ : C ~ L D E N  D I V I  DE:WD SYIUIll CRTE LTD. 
P. 0. BOX 694 
KRML-OCIPS, B. C. 
V 2 C  5L.7 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

Attn: 

Number: G 2076 

Date:NOV. 24 , 1388 

Proj.: 

PnGE 4 / 8 



T~:GOLDEN DIV IDEND SYNDI CRTE LTD. 
P.O. BOX 694 
KFIPILOOPS, B. C. 
V 2 C  5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 - 
I * GkOCI-IkMILCAL FltP1314T * 1 <.-,.- -.- 

KRQI.. NO. I DENT I F  I CRT IC3N RS NI CD SN 
PPM PPM PPM PPM 

1 2 1  2 2 . (1) 23. (5 (3 - 4 3 .  (2 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS, 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
* G E O C H E M I C U L  REPORT * I -.-7- ...,A" 

TofiOL-DEN DIV IDEND SYNDICQTE LTD. 
P. (3. BOX G94 
KFIMLOCIPS, B. C. 
vet 5 L 7  

Attn: 

Number: G 207G 

Date:NOV. 24, 1988 

Proj.: 

PROE 5 / 8 
---- - 

KNRL. NO. IDENI-IF-ICQT ION au RG PH ZN cu 
P PE! PPM P PM P PM PPM 

161 23+9(3E Le 1 +50N 3 . (1) 64.0 333. 0 13. 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LA VAL CRESCENT. KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I * ~ E O C H E M I C U L  REPORT * - *" ." 

T0:GOLDEN DIVIDEND BYNDICQTE LTD. 
P.O.  BOX 634 
KFIMLOOPS, b. C. 
V2C 5L7 

Attn: 

Number: G 2076 

Date: NOV. 24, 198.9 

Proj.: 

PFIGE 5 / 8 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 
d 

RESEARCH A c c A V  

LABORATC 
I I I - ..- 

To:GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICRTE LTD. 
P. 0. BOX ti94 
KRMLOOPS, b. C;. 
V 2 C  5L7 

I u - - n u  

' I 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT. KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

Attn: 

IRY LTD. 

Number: G 2076 

Date: NOV. 24, 1988 

Proj.: 

PCIGE E, / 8 

4. 6tULHEIYICRL REPORT 4. -..- 
< -.,." 



T~:GOI.-DEN D I V I: DEND SYND I CATE L-TD. 
P. O. BOX 634 
KRMLOOPS, I3. C. 
vec 5 ~ 7  

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. v2c 5 ~ 5  PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

I -N L ~ ~ C J L ~ C ' H L  .. . , R E ~ H  1 * 1 '.l.!."l .... ... 

23+0(3E 
23+3(:,E 
24+(:)(5~ ~ 2 2 + 5 0 ~  
3(:)+50E L24N 
3 1 +O(SE 
3 1 +50E 
-, .- jd+O(3E 
32+S(:)E 
33+0i)E 
33+23E SILT 
33+5(:)E 
;34c(:)QE 
34+,5(:)E 
35+(:)(:,E 
35+5(:)E a 
36+0(:)E 
36+" a(.)- - C' 

3G+CBE 
37+OUE 
37.+%(3E 

38+(:)(:)E 
30+.50E 
33+(>0E 
39+50E 
4(5+0(3E L2:4N 
30+50E L-26l\J 
3 1 +Oi.,E 
3 1 +50E 
32+(1)(3E 
32+;:5ti 
_.-I dc-+X)E 
33-I-00E 
-. -- ~ ~ . + 5 ( 1 ) E  

33+BBE S I L T  
33+baE 

34+i:)OE LZCN 
1(:)+(5i.,E i e H h I  
10+5t31- 
I l +C)(SE 1-2 t\N 



T O G O L D E N  D I V I D E N D  SYNDICQTE LTD. 
P. 0. BOX 6 9 4  
KRMLOOPS, B. C. 
V Z C  5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

* GECICIIEIVIICAL REPORT * i '.a>.-. - -. 
Number: G 2(37E, 

Date:NClV. 2 4 ,  1388 

Proj.: 

PQGE 7 / A 

KFIRL- NO. I : D E N T I F : I C R T I C I N  RU FIG PB Z N  CU 
P PE PPM PPM PPM PPM 

241 3 . (1) (1). 0 1 6. 0 71.0 11.0 
1 3 . (1) 
23 .  0 

1 2 (1) 
16. O 

.=a .=, 
L L . (1) 
1 3. 0 
8 . 0 

1s. C) 
1 4 . (3 
16. i) 
1 5 . (1) 
1 4 . 0  
1 C . (3 
30.0 
16. (3 
17. (5 
32. (1) 
43.0 
23. 
.-. .. 
28 (J . C) 
--. - 
3 (-1 . (11 
'3 .=, 
LL. O 
37. (1) 
35. i:) 
b4. (3 
46. 0 

L: . (1) 
13. (5 
7. (5 

1 0 .  0 
1 (3. (1) 
1 3. 0 
1 3. 0 
12. 0 

6 . i:) 
5.0 

1 S . 0 
16. O 
1.2. o 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I w GGOCHEMICAL HEPOHT * I L-m- .." ..- 

TofiOL-DEN D I V I D E N D  SYNDS CR'TE LTD. 
P. 0. BOX G 9 4  
KfWILOOP5, tc. Ci. 
v ; x  5L7 

Attn: 

KkIFIL- 1\10. I 'QENT1FICU"r ION RS N I  CD SN 
PPM P PM P Plvl VPM 

241 1 0 . (3 14. 0 (5.4 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

T~:GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDI CUTE LTD. 
P.a. BOX 694 
KFIMLUOPS, H. C. 
vec 5 ~ 7  

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 I 
Attn: 

LABORATORY LTD. 

KRRL NO. IDENTIF." ICQTICIN GU RG PE ZN CU 
PPB P PM P PM PPM PPM 

28 1 3. 0 (3. O 1 6 . 0 /z. 0 1 0 . 0 

IN RG COLCJMN (1) INDICtATES (. lPPM 

w btUCHtMICQL H t P U H I  * 
'-1.- ..- .- 



' KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-11 12 

LABORATORY LTD. I * b t . U L H t M I O R L  HLPUHT * I c-s- ..-... 

-ro:GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDI CFITE LTD. 
P. O. BOX 6 9 4  
KQMLOUPS, B. C. 
v;2c 5 L 7  

Attn: 

KRRL NO. TDENTIFICUTION #S N I CD SN 
PPPI P PM PPM P PM 

c: +(..,O .: - t: . : ) "  (- A. L) 

SN PRRTIRL EXTRRCTI ON ONLY 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

To: GOLDEN DIVIDEND SYNDICATE LTD. 
P. (S. E{OX 694 
KFIMLCDPS, B. C. 
vec 5 ~ 7  

Attn: 

Number: 13 i?(1)77 

Date: NCiV. 24 , 1988 

Proj.: 

PQGE i / 2 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 
I RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I **  ~ : ~ c : : . ~ ~ L . ; ~ i ~ ~ . i f l . L L ; ~ ~ i , . .  kt:.lJLlltl ,+k+C 1 -.- '-- ..... ..- ,.- 

Attn: 

G E:(j7"7 
Number: 

Date: r\iOV. 2 4 ,  1388 

Proj.: 

pnGE 1 / ;:; 



T~:EOL.DEN DL V I  DEhlD SYNDI. CRl-E LTD. 
P. 0. BOX 6'34 
KQMLOOPS, b. C. 
Vi'C 5 L 7  

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

Number: G 207.7 

Date: NCJV. 24 , 1988 

Proj.: 

FBGE 2 / d '- 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. v2c 5 ~ 5  PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

* LLDC~IE'M I CAI- tiT7T1~i-r k 
<..- - - - 



KAMLOOPS 

To:GOL-DEN D I V I  D E N D  SYNDI CQTE LTR. 
P. Q. BOX 694 
KFSPILOOPS, B. C. 
vsc 5L7 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & A s A Y  912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 I 
Attn: 

LABORATORY LTD. 

KRRi- NO. IDENT1I::'ICH'I-I(3N QS NP C L) S l\l 
P PI? P Fir4 P PM PPrY 

- 
4 1  ~.3+2?l& c:.LlU ld. LJ LJ . 

.n br-:ULntili 1 . ~ 1 - i ~  nc.ru1-i I * I L-j.... "....- -- 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
.k* (jEcjC;t-IEIr(:[C:WL HEP(::jH.'i'*.* -- ,--<.- ..". -- 

To: GOLDEN DI:VIDE:l\D SYI\IDI:Ct4TE L.'TC). 
P. O. BOX 634 
KRML-OOPS, B. C .  
V Z C  5L-7 

Attn: 

Number: G 207a 

Date: RiaV. 24,  1388 

Proj.: 

PUGE 1 / 3 

KFiAL NO. IDEN'TIFICATIOI\I Q CI GG PB ZN C1.I 
P Fk3 F FM PPr/l PPM pgip~ 

2 1  .+0(:)E 17+sOIV 3 . 0 32. (1) 5 . i.1) 
39. 0 
1 6 . (1) 
64. 0 

1538.0 
3 1 4 . 0 
379. (3 
1 G 3 .  0 
55. (j 
69. 0 
G 1 . (1) 
59. 0 
67. O 
56- (1) 
95. (1) 
72.0 
103. ij 
1 1 2. (1) 
152. 0 

E! 1 . 0 
169. 0 
69.0 
GO. (1) 
54. 0 
1.96. i:) 
1 5 1 . 0 
90. 0 
39. 0 

i (1) 1 . (3 
87. O 
88. 0 
186.0 
1 1 7 . 0 
75. 0 

117. (3 

189. 0 
6(:) . 0 

2 :34 .  C) 
4636. 0 



TO: G O L D E N  D I V I D E N D  S Y N D I  CGTE I-TD. 
P. U. BOX 694 
KRMLUOPS, B. C. 
V Z C  5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

Number: G 2078 

Date: NaV. 24, 1388 

Proj.: 

PRGE 1 / 3 

B.C. CERT IFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LA VAL CRESCENT. KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

** 6tlJLHklrl l  l;CIL k m ~  l *.* -- .- -- 



To: GOLDEN DI V I  DEhD SYNI31 CAI'E LTD. 
P. 0. BOX 694 
KRMLOOPS, B. C. 
Vi2C 5L7 

KAMLOOPS 
RESEARCH & ASSAY 
LABORATORY LTD. 

Attn: 

B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

.--,.-" ..." -.- ... 

Number: G 2 0 7 A  

Date: NOV. 24, 1'388 

Proj.: 

PQGE 2: / 3 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS. B.C. v2C 5 ~ 5  PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
+ GEOCHEMICHL HEPORT + 

. ..-- ,.+. ..-.... 

ToSGOLDEN D I  V I  DEND SYND1 CMTE L T D .  
P. 0. BOX 634 
KRMLOQPS, B. C. 
vec 5 ~ 7  

Attn: 

KRRI,. NO. I D I ~ ~ ~ N ' T I F I C R T I C I N  QS N I  CD SN 
PPM PPM PPM PPM 

41 10. C) 20. (1) 0- 2 $3. 0 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & ASSAY 912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1112 

LABORATORY LTD. I * GEf lCl iEMICFiL REPORT -it. 1 -- ..*..,..- .... ..- 

To:GOLDEN Dl: V I  DEND SYhlDl CQTE L T D .  
P. r3. BOX b 9 4  
KRWILOOPS, B. C. 
vec 5 ~ ~ 7  

Attn: 

Number: G Z070 

Date: NOV. 24,  1 9 B R  

Proj.: 

PRGE 3 / 3 



KAMLOOPS B.C. CERTIFIED ASSAYERS 

RESEARCH & A s ' Y  912 - 1 LAVAL CRESCENT, KAMLOOPS, B.C. V2C 5P5 PHONE (604) 372-2784 FAX 372-1 112 

LABORATORY LTD. I I 
* GtUCHtM1CHi HtPUHI * 

'&I".. - ..- 
T~:GOL.DEN DIV IDEND SYNDS CQTE LTD. 

P. 0. BOX 694 
KRMLOOPS, ti. C. 
V2C 5L7 

Attn: 

IN RS COLUMN 1 . 0  INUICQTES (2C)PPM 

IN CD COLUMN C r  INDICRTES (. 1 PPM 

IN SN COLUMN 3 INDICRTES (SPPM 

SN PRHTIRL EXTRRCTION ONL-Y 





EM16 SPECIFICATIONS 

MEASURED QUANTITY 

SENSITIVITY 

RESOLUTION 

OUTPUT 

OI'ERA'I'ING FREQUENCY 

OPERATOR CONTROLS 

POWER SUPPLY 

DIMENSIONS 

W E  I GHT 

Inphase  and quad-phase  components 
o f  v e r t i c a l  m a g n e t i c  f i e l d  a s  a  
p e r c e n t a g e  o f  h o r i z o n t a l  p r imary  
f i e l d .  ( i . e .  ' t a n g e n t  o f  t h e  t i l t  
a n g l e  and e l l i p t i c i t y ) .  

Inphase  : +150% 

Quad-phase: t 4 0 %  

N u l l i n g  by a u d i o  t o n e .  Inphase  i n -  
d i c a t i o n  from mechan ica l  i n c l i n o m e t e r .  
and quad-phase  from a  g radua t ed  d i a l .  

15-25 kHz V L F  Radio Band. S t a t i o n  
s e l e c t i o n  done by  means o f  p l u g - i n  
u n i t s .  

O N / O F F  s w i t c h ,  b a t t e r y  t e s t  push 
b u t t o n ,  s t a t i o n  s e l e c t o r  s w i t c h ,  
a u d i o  volume c o n t r o l ,  q u a d r a t u r e  d i a l ,  
i n c l i n o m e t e r .  

6 d i s p o s a b l e  ' A A '  c e l l s .  

I n s t r u m e n t :  1 . 6  kg 

S h i p p i n g  : 5 . 5  kg 



Technical D~scriptioI'I 
of the MP-2 Portable 
Proton Precession 
Magnetometer 

Resolution 1 Gamma 

Total Field Accuracy 21 Gamma over full operating range 

Range 20,000 to 100.000 gammas In 25 overlapping 
steps 

Internal Measuring Program Reading appears 1.5 seconds after depress~ng 
Operate Switch, stays on for 2 2  seconds, for 
a total of 3.7 seconds per single reading. 

External Trigger External trlgger Input permits use of sampling 
intervals longer than 1.5 seconds 

Readout 5 dlglt LED (Light Em~ning D lwe)  readout 
dlsplaylng total magnetlc fleld In gammas or 
normallzed battery voltage 

Digltal Output Multlplled precession frequency and gate 
tlmes 

Base Station Mode MP-2 console shps into a base station module 
whlch provldes external trlggerlng as well as 
dlg~tal and analogue outputs. The complete 
unlt IS called the MBS-2 Magnet~c Base 
Stat~on 

Gradient Tolerance Up to 5000 gammas/meter 

Power Source 8 alkal~ne "0" cells provlde up to 25.000 
readlngs at 25'C under reasonable slgnall 
nose conaltlons (less at lower temperatures). 
Premium carbon-z~nc cells prov~de about 4096 
of thls number 

Sensor Omn~dlrect~onal. shielded. nose-cancellrng 
dual coll, optlm~zed for hlgh gradlent 
tolerance 

Harness Complete for operation w ~ t h  staff or back p a c ~  
sensor 

Operating Temperature Range -35-C to +6OCC 

Size Console. wlth baner~es: 80 x 160 x 250mm 
Sensor: 80 x 150mm 
Staff: 30 x 1550mm (extended) 
30 x 600 mm. (collapsed) 

Weights Console, w ~ t h  baner~es: 1.8 kg 
Sensor: 1.3 kg 
Staff: 0.6 kg 

Standard Accessories Sensor, Staff. Cable. Harness. Carryrng Case. 
Manual 

Shipping Weight Approxlmately 9.5 kg 

Optlonal Accessor/ Cold weather battery pack. 













- - . .  - 27tK 
27lS0 
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STATEMENT OF COSTS 

Grid Preparation (50.3 km @ $430/km) 

Magnetometer Survey (31 km @ $200/km) 

V.L.F. Survey (19 km @ $200/km) 

Geochemical Analyses 
56 Rocks 
13 silts 
1200 soils 

Consumable Field Equipment 

pro j ect Preparation 
10 days @ $200.00/day 

Personnel: 
project Junior ~eologist 
(Jody Dahrouge, 14 days @ $250/day) 
project Senior Geologist 
(Robert Arnold, 1 day @ $375/day) 

Vehicle Rental and Fuel 
(43 days @ $107/day) 

~omicile 180 mandays @ $52.05/day 

Report compilation and Drafting 

Project Management Fee @ 20% 

TOTAL $ 97,363.20 


























